
 
 

Meeting Minutes - Corning 
CHI Health Mercy Corning 

605 Rosary Drive 
Corning, Iowa 50841 

Apri1 5, 2018 (11:45 pm-1:00 pm) 
 
 
Attendance 
Those present at the meeting were:   
Deb Schrader, Coalition Leader 
Brandy Powers, Tobacco Prevention, Page County Public 
Health 
Liz Timmerman, At Risk Coordinator, SWV Schools 
Debra Simmonds, 1st Five Taylor County Public Health 
Kris Richey, Crossroads Behavioral Health Services 
Kim Kuhn, Director, Pursuit of Independence 
Cathay Pringniz, Imagine the Possibilities 
Emily Rokusek, MCO United Health Care 
Linda Terry, Angels Care Home Health 

Barb Driskell, Angels Care Home Health 
Tami Thomas, Angels Care Home Health 
Sarah Stone, Green Hills AEA 
Kathy Peckham, CHI Health Mercy Hospital 
Brenda Comer, 1st Five, Matura 
Megan Chatava, CHI Health Mercy 
Lisa Wolfe, CHI Health Mercy Hospital 
Ashelee Folsom, NE Aids Project 
Mary O'Riley, Prescott United Church 

 
Welcome/Introductions:   
Debra Schrader opened the meeting. Those present introduced themselves. 
The Coalition members thanked CHI for the complementary lunch as well as the administrative support. 
 
Review of meeting minutes 
The minutes of the March 1, 2018  meeting were reviewed and accepted as presented. 
 
Web Based Resource Guide   
Deb Schrader updated the group on the website. Google analytics were shared with the group. 
 
Evidenced Based Prevention 
Capturing Kids Hearts 
Liz Timmerman updated the group on Capturing Kids Hearts. Training elementary staff in May 29 and 30th  has been scheduled. 
Lenox Schools will not be participating next year. 
 
Circle of Security 
Two staff from Crossroads will be attending Circle of Security training in June 25th - 28th in Spokane Washington.  
 
Other Trainings 
Mental Health First Aid Training (Adult and Youth) 
A youth training is scheduled April 9, 2018 from 8:00 -5:00 at AJ Counseling in Corning.   
Adult mental health trainings will be held at SWCC once a month on the 3rd Thursday from 8:00-5:00 starting in May - November.  
To date 100 community partners have been trained and  close to 75% live or work in Adams or Taylor County. 
 
Nurtured Heart Approach 
Liz updated the group on the 5 group parent education Nurtured Heart Approach classes that Stacey Lancaster  held. There were 15 
parents and all but one parent finished the class.  Liz will get the evaluation data to Deb.  Sarah announced she will be changing her 
role at AEA next and will be doing Early Access and going part time which will allow her more time to focus on Nurtured Heart 
Approach.  Liz will sign up to attend the June 24the - 29th NHA training in Minnesota.  
 
System Solutions 
Nothing new to report. The next meeting will be April 25, 2018. 
 



Other Items 
FY19 Meeting Dates 
A schedule of FY19 coalition meeting dates were discussed. The Coalition will continue to meet the 1st Thursday of the month at 
11:45-1:00  with the exception of July due to the holiday. 
 
2nd Annual Summit 
The 2nd annual behavioral health summit will be May 23, 2018 from 9:30-3:00 and each Coalition is allowed to bring up to 7 
community partners. Liz, Sarah, and Deb will attend and Kris Richey may also attend. Anyone attending will be reimbursed for 
mileage. The Coalition discussed what program should be highlighted and it was consensus to have t the Nurtured Heart approach 
present. 
 
Budget  
The Coalition reviewed the FY18 budget.  The following was noted. 

• Capturing Kids Hearts - There will be $1,000 left in the Capturing Kids Hearts and that additional curriculum will be 
purchased with the funds. 

• Nurtured Heart Approach - There may be approximately $1,366 left in the parent education line and there is $1,456 left in the 
train the trainer line for a total of $2,822 to utilize to send Liz to training. Deb requested $1,500 more funding to cover the 
expenses.  

• Mental Health First Aid training - Currently there is $122 left in the line item. Deb has requested $1,150 more funding to 
purchase mental health first aid books.  

• Circle of Security - There is $12,000 allotted for this expense and more will be known about the expenses in June. 
• It is anticipated that all $88,169 grant funds will be expended by June 30, 2018. 

 
Child Abuse Prevention Grant 
Funding was written into the child abuse prevention grant from DHS to support Circle of Security for FY19 and FY20. It was reported 
the grant did not meet the submittal deadline and that a letter of reconsideration was requested.  
 
Next Steps 
●Deb will start to work on the FY19 budget. This will be a major topic of discussion at the May meeting. 
●Deb will get a Memorandum of Understanding to Liz Timmerman for the Nurtured Heart Approach train the trainer once she 
receives word that additional funding has been received and all expenses for the NHA training have bee recorded. 
 
Hidden in Plain Sight 
The Coalition participated in the display by Brandy Powers that was set up in a room adjacent to the meeting room.  Participants were 
able to view items that appear to be normal but were really ways to hide alcohol, tobacco or other drugs.   
 
Next Meeting 
The next meeting is May 3, 2018 at 11:45 at CHI Hospital in Corning.  
Respectfully submitted, Debra Schrader, CHI Coalition Leader. 


